In addition to items which need to be addressed at the School level and in conjunction with JOHSC, the information below will provide some guidance to Administrators in planning for June 1.  
We are requested that a meeting be scheduled for Monday, May 25th, 2020 to discuss Site Specific plans.  School Site Plans are required to be provided to DOHSAC for review by Wednesday, May 27th, 2020.  It is also recommended that the site plan and school protocols are reviewed with the employees and walk-throughs completed on before May 29th.
· Take students outside more often.
· Organize learning activities outside including snack time, place-based learning and unstructured time.
· Take activities that involve movement, including those for physical health and education, outside.
· Incorporate more individual activities or activities that encourage more space between students and staff.
· For younger students, adapt group activities to minimize physical contact and reduce shared items.
· For adolescent students, minimize group activities and avoid activities that require physical contact.
· Organize students into smaller groups that stay together throughout the day. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Strive to minimize the number of different teacher(s) and educational assistant(s) that interact with groups of students throughout the day (e.g. minimize the amount of mixing between student and different staff in the setting).
· Communication Plans should be developed by Administrators.  Some things to consider:
· When you arrive at school, head straight to your classroom or assigned work space.
· Call, email or verbally check in at the office (with the designated person) and let them know you are there.
· Check your email as your administrator may have sent out pertinent information for the day.
· Call or email your administrator with any questions throughout the day.
· Check your email regularly for updates.  
· Staff who do not have individual computers will be assigned a computer to be used while in the building (if applicable).
· Call, email or verbally check out at the office when you are leaving the building at the end of the day.

· The Board is working with local municipalities to develop a common approach to re-opening any green spaces that have closed following PHO advice that playgrounds are a safe environment.  Play structures will be continued to be closed until further notice.

Strategies to ensure diligent hand hygiene:
· Hand hygiene stations should be set up at the school entrance, so everyone can perform hand hygiene when they enter and throughout the day (e.g. placing alcohol-based hand rub dispensers at the front entrance; put up posters to promote the importance of regular hand washing).
· Regularly remind staff and students about the importance of diligent hand hygiene.
· Incorporate additional hand hygiene opportunities into the daily schedule.
· Ensure hand washing supplies are well stocked at all times including soap, paper towels and where appropriate, alcohol-based hand rub with a minimum of 60% alcohol.
· Staff should assist younger students with hand hygiene as needed.
